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CITY OF PEWEE VALLEY

MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL

January 5, 2015
The regular meeting of the City Council of Pewee Valley, Kentucky was held on Monday, January 5, 2015. In attendance were Mayor Bob Rogers, Council Members Henry Walser, Rex Florence, Will Chambers, Norman Schippert, Bethany Major, and Dick Filippini. Also in attendance were John Singler, City Attorney and Laura Eichenberger, City Clerk. 
Mayor Rogers called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
A motion was made by Henry Walser to approve the December 1, 2014 Minutes of the City Council Meetings as written. Rex Florence seconded the motion and all Council Members voted in favor.
Financial Report

The Profit Loss Year-to-Date July—November  2014, July—December 2014, and Balance Sheet reports from the City Treasurer were distributed to Council Members. 

Open Comments
There was no response to the call for open comments.
Police Report
Chief Larimore reported there is a continuing problem with thefts from unlocked vehicles. We have received close to 10 complaints from all over the City. All the thefts are from unlocked cars. So far, it has only been petty cash stolen. There have been extra patrols this month. Always lock your car doors.

Total police activity report for December: 

Traffic
Traffic Stops
195
Citations 
77
Warnings
151
Motorist Assists
4
Accidents
5

DUI
1


Criminal & Miscellaneous
Criminal Investigations
2
Complaints
24
Code Enforcement
10
Drug Arrest
1

Other Arrest
1

School Patrols
48

Mayor Rogers noted that he received an e-mail from a resident on Old Floydsburg Road commending Chief Larimore for his professionalism and level of service to the community.

Announcements
· Mayor Rogers thanked Bethany Major, Cindy Trujillo, and all those who helped with the Yule Log Celebration.
· Mayor Rogers thanked Laura Eichenberger for securing the 2015 Litter Abatement Grant from the State. 
· Mayor Rogers met with a grant writer from the Kentucky League of Cities and the architect to begin the tedious process of writing the grant proposal for Town Square.
· The following residents have been appointed to serve a 4-year term effective January 1, 2015 on City Boards:
Board of Adjustments & Appeals
Alan Gould, Chair, Paige Bjorn, Harry Hoffer, Vivien Reinhardt, and George Chapman

Ethics Committee

Marsha Chadwick, Carol Akers, and Pat Palmer

And for a 2-year term effective January 1st, to the Tree Board

Tracey Williams, Chair has been appointed Chair of the Tree Board (2-year term). Chris Chandler and Jana Brizendine Orenstein 

A motion to approve appointments was made by Will Chambers and seconded by Rex Florence. All Council Members voted in favor.

Pewee Valley Fire District Board of Directors Report
Mayor Rogers stated that County Judge Executive David Voegele has appointed Joe McWilliams as the new Pewee Valle Representative on the Fire Board.

Council Member Reports
Festivities/Town Hall/Central Park—Bethany Major
Bethany Major thanked all those that helped with the Yule Log, stating the food was delicious and the decorations were great.
Mayor Rogers noted the Whiskey Bent Valley Boys have been booked for a Concert in the Park on Sunday, May 24, 2015.

Bethany Major requested to book the Valley Boys again for a Fall concert.

Roads & Drainage/Tree Board—Bob Rogers
The next Tree Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 26th, 7 p.m., at Town Hall.

Old Business

2nd Reading: Ordinance 7, Series 2014, An Ordinance Amending the Budget for the City of Pewee Valley for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2014 and Ending June 30, 2015

John Singler presented the second reading of Ordinance 7 by summary.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 7, Series 2014, An Ordinance Amending the Budget for the City of Pewee Valley for the Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2014 and Ending June 30, 2015 was made by Henry Walser and seconded by Bethany Major.

A roll call vote was taken:

Dick Filippini, aye

Bethany Major, aye

Norman Schippert, aye

Will Chambers, aye

Rex Florence, aye

Henry Walser, aye

A motion was made by Henry Walser to pay the bills, seconded by Rex Florence. All Council Members voted in favor.

Henry Walser motioned to adjourn the January 5, 2015 Meeting of the City Council, seconded by Rex Florence, with all Council Members voting in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:09 pm.   

Minutes draft respectfully submitted by,

Laura Eichenberger, City Clerk
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